Western Massachusetts Library Advocates

Board of Directors Meeting

June 23, 2011

MLS Whately Office

Present:  D. Bruneau, E. Poulin, L. Kleindienst, S. SanSoucie, B. Isman, L. Coakley, 

J. Resnick, J. Ramsay, M. King 

Call to Order:  2:10 PM

REPORTS
Secretary, L. Kleindienst,  Minutes May 17, 2011,  

Motion to Approve with noted corrections:  J. Ramsay, E. Poulin. Passed.
Treasurer, S. SanSoucie

Less outstanding expenses/checks   Balance  $7996.01
Durkan disbursal: as reported previously Sheffield had located and processed its check.  Two other missing checks were reissued and processed.  Monterey was sent a check for $1000.00 and C/W MARS was sent check for $200.00.  Monterey has not processed its check, but will do so ASAP.  Caroline Eaton was paid $250.00 for her website develop-ment  work.

Delivery Specialists:  as of 7/23/11, $300 in donations have been received.  Currently processing additional donations.

Motion to Approve:  E. Poulin, M. King. Passed.

DISCUSSION TOPICS
· Merger Update, M. King:  Checks were inadvertently left out of documentation submission.  These will be submitted.  On another matter, a date for when James Craig took over as Secretary/Clerk for WMLC is needed for the merger process. J. Resnick said she will obtain that information and forward to Deb at the Parker & O'Grady law firm.  
·  Membership Drive - See Committee Reports 
· Electronic Outreach, L. Coakley:  little has been done since last report.  Lynn C. said that despite the fact she was leaving the Board, she would continue to work on web, blog and Facebook presence.
· Delivery Specialists:  see Treasurer's Report.  M. King reported that the picnic in honor of the group will be held at Goshen State Park on July 9.  Hamel's Caterers has been hired and Mary submitted a bill to Susan during the meeting.  There will be additional expenses for paper goods and drinks (non-alcoholic).  With WMLA's financial commitment to the picnic, there will be monies left over.  It was decided that each Specialist will receive a stipend based on what is left and that these will be mailed after the picnic. 

      Deb Bruneau said she has received many comments from library staff expressing   

      how grateful they are to WMLA for sponsoring the picnic. Bonnie Isman 
      suggested there needs to be a way to convey to the group the best wishes of the 

      many who have sent cards and e-mails, etc.  Poster Board for the picnic 

      suggested.  Copies also could be sent to MLS and MBLC along with pics from the 

      picnic.                                                                                                       

      E. Poulin shared his draft letter of appreciation to legislators for their efforts on   

      behalf of the Delivery Specialists.  Letter was unanimously recommended.
· MLS:  J. Resnick noted that despite MLS' purported commitment to open communication , the last posting for their Board minutes is July 2010.  More transparency is needed.  D. Bruneau said she would compose a letter to MLS seeking how WMLA might be of help in developing the strategic plan of MLS.  She would also include commentary on the communication issue.
· Legislative Breakfast:  As Lynn Coakley will be leaving the Board, someone will need to stepup and take over Legislative Breakfast planning.  Chris Lindquist of the Westfield Athenaeum was suggested.  Deb Bruneau said she would turn this over to Toni Golinski-Foisy to pursue as she was chair of the Nominations Committee.

· 50th WMRLS Anniversary Party:  Lynn Coakley reported that she had not yet contacted the Whately Inn.  Everyone recognized that the date might be a problem (December 1).  It was also noted that an early start time would probably be best.  Additional venues to be contacted were suggested: 80 Jarvis Restaurant (Holyoke), and  Apollo Grill (Easthampton).  Eric P. said he would contact the Apollo and Lynn K. said she would help with planning and suggested soliciting raffle/gift baskets - from libraries - for the event.   A buffet with a cocktail hour starting @ 4 pm, dinner @ 5 pm.  Suggested emcees - S. Rosenberg,  J. Scibak, or P. Kulik.  Eric P. will handle.  Estimated attendance between 50-100.           

· Annual Fall Meeting:  October 5, 2011, MLS Whately Office.  E. Poulin reported that Tom Corbett of Cushing Academy (the bookless library) will be the speaker.  Motion to pay Mr. Corbett an honorarim of $100.00 approved.  J. Resnick, L. Coakley .  

COMMITTEE REPORTS

Membership  Committee, B. Isman

83 current members.

Letters sent to  Durkan Fund library recipients.  Six have joined/renewed.

Numerous checks have recently been received with no indication of intent.  These have been credited to the Delivery Specialist gift collection.  All agreed this was appropriate, but after discussion it was decided they should be added as members.  M. King said she would write "Thank You" notes to all who made donations  and solicit e-mail addresses from those for whom none is recorded.   
Electronic Initiatives, L. Coakley

Lynn C. has Rep. Kate Hogan's (Stowe, Chr. Library Caucus), speech from MLA Legislative Day and wants to get into American Libraries, but needs more info on the Library Caucus and its history.  Suggested she contact K. McLeod or Rep. Hogan .
Also, WMLA needs new letter head.  All concurred that the map used on the new website would be a good logo.  Lynn C. said she would work on this and send out for critique.

NEW BUSINESS

· UMASS Archives,  Friends of WMRLS donation, L. Kleindienst.  

      Lynn K. has delivered  all documents she collected from various Board, past 

      Board, and Committees to Rob Cox at UMASS Special Collections.  A release     

      form with any noted restrictions needs to be signed and returned to Rob.     

Motion: that Lynn Kleindienst (Diana L. Kleindienst) be authorized to sign on behalf  of the Board of Directors of Friends of WMRLS the Accession and Release form from UMASS Special Collections, and, that no restrictions be placed on either print or electronic document access.

S. SanSoucie, J. Resnick

· Big E Tickets, D. Bruneau.                                                                         Southwick Public Library initiated a request for free Big E tickets which had in the past been donated by the Big E as part of Summer Reading Program incentives, and distributed by WMRLS.  MLS declined to pickup this activity.  WMLA has agreed to administer .  D. Bruneau will request 200 tickets from Big E with the understanding that any extras will be returned to Big E.  She will compose a letter with detailed instructions on how to apply for these tickets.  Mary King will compose flyer based on this letter to distribute thru delivery system.  Deadline for application will be July 15th.  Board members will meet after that date and setup Excel file to track tickets and stuff SASEs for mailing.

· Donation to Monson                                                                                              Suggestion for making a donation to Monson Public Library was tabled until further assessment of their needs is known.  B. Isman volunteered to contact  Katie Krol.
PRESENTATION

In recognition of her service to the Friends of WMRLS/WMLA,  Lynn Coakley received a Proclamation from the House of Representatives honoring her and commemorating this service.  Proclamation  signed by Speaker of the House Robert A. Deleo, Reps. John W. Scibak and Michael Knapik.
Next Meeting:  July 14, 2011,  9 AM @ MLS Office Whately  

Motion to Adjourn:  4:15, L. Coakley, E. Poulin.  Passed.

